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Bourkey’s Brief 
Hello readers, and welcome to the October edition of the Urana 
District Newsletter. 

 
It has been another eventful month on all fronts, with Federation 
Council welcoming another generous funding announcement 
from the NSW Government. 

 
A total of $3,608,776 will be spent on sixteen projects in the 

Federation Council area covering sport, recreational and community facilities.  This additional 
funding will not only further support the health and wellbeing of residents, but also the long 
term sustainability of our local communities. 

 
Council is thrilled to be given this exciting opportunity to deliver projects that will provide 
significant benefit to our communities and we are very grateful to the NSW Government for 
their continued commitment to invest in regional areas. We’re looking forward to working with 
community groups and sporting clubs to deliver these projects over the next two years.  Council 
worked hard to ensure a spread of projects occurred across many of our communities, with 
many targeting long term priorities that the community had been working towards for years. 

 
Bitumen road reseals are also currently underway throughout the Council area and Urana 
residents may have noticed works occurring around town over the past few weeks. Once the 
local roads in Urana are completed the crews will be heading to Boree Creek to continue this 
great work. This work has been made possible from the Stronger Communities Fund and Council 
would like to thank the NSW Government once again for their financial commitment into 
maintaining country roads. 

 
Council would also like to thank our residents from across the Northern Council area who 
attended a number of flood plain risk management workshops in Urana, Oaklands, Rand, Boree 
Creek and Morundah. 

 
This engagement and consultation work helps Council to identify flood risk, investigate potential 
flood risk mitigation options, and where appropriate, make recommendations for options to be 
implemented.    

 
Federation Council, with the support of the NSW Government Office of Environment and 
Heritage and the firm leading this work, WMA water, engaged with local residents earlier this 
month to promote awareness of the project, identify key flood risks in each village and gather 
ideas for, and discuss, potential flood risk mitigation options to address identified issues.  
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Council Meetings 

Ordinary meetings of Council are held in the Federation Council Chambers at the Corowa Office on 
the third Tuesday of the month commencing at 9:30 am. 
 

The Ordinary meeting of Council is responsible for dealing with matters relating to finance, works, 
development, planning, health, building and community services. This meeting also makes a decision 
on Committee recommendations and is the forum for making the final decision of Council. 
 

Residents and ratepayers are cordially invited to attend Council meetings. 
 

2018 Meeting Dates 

Tuesday, 20 November 2018 

Tuesday, 18 December 2018 
 

The meetings are also filmed and available for viewing later at  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdZehH_eqMuJc3XZtQ9SNXw/live 

Until next time, 

Councillor Patrick Bourke – Federation Council Mayor  

Council remains to be proactive about flooding in each village and from completing the first part 

of the study, Council has a solid data set of flood models, and a greater understanding of the main 

flood risk areas, and has now been able to confirm and refine this understanding with our 

residents. Council staff, with the assistance of WMA consultants will now work to collate findings 

to progress the next stage of the project next year. 

 

Various school children listening 
intently to the words of  Kathryn from 

WMAwater on flooding issues for 
the towns of Urana, Boree Creek, 
Rand, Oaklands and Morundah. 
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Council hosts Drought Support Day  
Federation Council has thanked service providers who took part in 
the recent Drought Support Day held in Urana and Oaklands on 
Wednesday 3 October.  
 

Mayor, Pat Bourke said the initiative provided an opportunity for 
council representatives and service providers to talk to local farmers 
and gain a better understanding of the impact the drought and 
recent frost events are having.  
 

“These are really important conversations to have because it means 
we are then better placed to support and advocate on behalf of the 
community when and where it’s needed,” he said. 
 

A number of residents accessed the range of drought related 
information available on the day, and also came together to enjoy a bbq and downpour of rain.  
 

“It’s not often we welcome rain during an event, but on this occasion we were very pleased to be washed out,” the 
Mayor said. 
 

Council has thanked the Urana Inc and Oaklands Men’s Bowls Club for providing the bbq and the Oaklands CWA for 
assisting with use of the hall.  
 

Service providers who attended on the day included the Australian Government Mobile Centre, Rural Financial 
Counsellor, Amaranth Foundation, TAFE NSW, Intereach (Corowa Community Hub), Murray Local Lands Service, Albury 
Community Mental Health Service, and the Urana Hospital and Community Health.  
 

Federation Council’s Noxious Weeds Officer was also on hand to provide important information and the Mobile 
Preschool team provided activities for children throughout the day.  
 

Council also recently facilitated a drought forum which brought together a number of local farmers, agronomists, 
service providers and other key stakeholders to discuss the challenges being faced by local farming communities. 
 

“Council is committed to working with stakeholders to identify ways it can support the community during difficult times 
such as a drought. We have gained some good insights over recent weeks and we’ll be considering a number of actions 
moving forward,” Mayor Bourke said.  
 

Further information about the drought support available can be found by visiting Council’s website 

www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 

Federation Youth Council CommUNITY Piano Project 
The Federation Youth Council’s the CommUNITY Piano Project is set to achieve 
an outstanding result for Federation Council communities. 
 

A CommUNITY Piano is a piano placed in the street which people passing by 
are encouraged to play. The concept originated quite by accident in Sheffield, 
England and is a world-wide phenomenon that the Federation Youth Council 
feel the area should be a part of. Street pianos are great not just for the music 
they bring, but are a powerful economic force, and act as a magnet for 
tourism. Even more important, they help educate and inspire, create a sense 
of shared ownership and responsibility, and stimulate creativity. 
 

Concerned with the issue of inclusion and acceptance of young people, the 
Federation Youth Council hope this is the catalyst for people to see each other, 
make conversation and come together without any prejudice. 
 

http://www.federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au
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The CommUNITY Piano Project involves the Federation Youth Council working with a local artist, school 
and community groups to turn them into public art pieces. 
 

The Youth Council currently have one upright piano on castors and once completed, it will be tuned and then secured 
to its chosen location as a public art project aimed at creating a place for exchange and an opportunity for people to 
connect. 
 

Federation Council will transport the finished piano to its permanent location and the piano will remain the property 
of the Federation Council. Federation Youth Council will be working closely with Council to ensure the piano is 
compliant to footpath regulations and the piano is covered under Council’s public liability insurance. 
 

The piano will be ready for public display in December /January and will be on a four month trial to gauge the impact it 
has on each community. 
 

The long term aim is to have pianos installed in public places across the Council area, located on streets, in 
public parks, outside cafes and local community meeting areas encouraging passers-by to come together and play 
or listen to the pianos. 
 

The Federation Youth Council would like to invite business owner/s to become ‘Piano Partners’ and support 
the project by adopting the piano, covering it at the end of the day or wheeling it inside their premises from 
the outside elements. 
 

The CommUNITY Piano Project is funded through the Youth Opportunities Program 2018. 
 

If you would like to become a Piano Partner or wish to discuss the CommUNITY Piano project further, please contact, 
Amber Harvey, Community Development Team Leader, on (02) 6033 8974 or 
email amber.harvey@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 

 
 

                                                                                                                                                             

           ‘Flicks in the Sticks’ to support drought relief 
The Federation Youth Council is hosting a drought relief movie 
night for teenagers and families on Saturday 17 November at the 
Oaklands Recreation Ground. 
 

Flicks in the Sticks is a free event and will include the screening of 
two movies, the family friendly “Nut Job 2- Nutty by Nature” 
followed by “Tomb Raider” for teenagers aged over fifteen. 
 

Federation Youth Council Mayor, Dylan Forge said the Federation 
Youth Council are proud to show support for the drought-affected 
farmers and farming communities and is encouraging families 
from across the Federation Council region to attend the event.  
 

“This is a current problem facing Australian farmers and is very 
important to our youth council as we are living in a rural 
community,” he said. 
 

Youth Councillor Liam Summons from Oaklands said he is looking 
forward to hosting the event alongside other fellow youth 
councillors. “As a Youth Councillor, it is really wonderful to be able 
to host an event in Oaklands that aims to boost the youth 

community and provide entertainment,” he said. “I hope that the Youth Council can continue to achieve further 
positive projects for youth all around the Federation area.” 
 
 
 

mailto:amber.harvey@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au
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The first screening at sunset is the family friendly movie, “Nut Job 2 – Nutty by Nature”. An animated comedy about 
Surly the squirrel and his friends who must stop Oakton City’s Mayor from destroying their home to make way for a 
dysfunctional amusement park. 
 

A second movie “Tomb Raider”, aimed at teenagers will commence screening at approximately 8:30pm. The 2018 
action-adventure movie follows Lara Croft, the fiercely independent daughter of a missing adventurer, who must 
push herself beyond her limits when she discovers the island where her father disappeared. 
 

Mayor Pat Bourke praised the great efforts of the Federation Youth Council. 
 

“This is a great initiative by the Youth Council and I would like to take this opportunity to formally thank them for 
supporting our drought relief effort by coming up with such a great community project,” Mayor Bourke said. 
 

“Events like this allow people to come in off the land, spend some time with their families, catch up with their 
neighbours and have a break from the tough reality of their situation. Social events in these hard times are important 
for mental health and community morale.” 
 

Australia Day Awards 
 

Do you know of someone special, a group or an event that deserves an award? 
 

Pay tribute to someone who makes you proud to be Australian. 
Whether it is a friend, family member, work mate or someone 
you have met while serving the community and nominate them 
for Federation Council’s Australia Day Awards.  
 

Now is the time to celebrate the achievement and contribution 
of individuals and community organisations, with nominations 
for the 2019 Federation Council Australia Day Awards opening 
on Monday 15 October. 
 

Residents are encouraged to consider who they believe makes 
a difference in the community, and nominate them to be 
recognised for their efforts and commitment. 
 

The Categories are as follows: 

Federation Council Citizen of the Year 

Federation Council Young Citizen of the Year 
Federation Council Local Achiever of the Year Award 
Federation Council Local Achiever of the Year Award 
Federation Council Community Event of the Year 
Federation Council Community Project of the Year 
 

Award recipients will be announced at the official Australia Day Award 
Ceremony on Saturday 26 January 2019 in Mulwala. 

 

Nomination forms can be found on Council’s website, or from any Council 
office. 

 

Nominations close at 5pm on Monday 3 December 2018.  

 
 
 

Winners Australia Day 2018 together with Deputy 
Mayor, Australia Day Ambassador and the Mayor. 
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Funding boost for local communities 
Federation Council has welcomed an exciting funding announcement from the NSW 
Government, with over $3.6 million being provided towards important community 
infrastructure projects. 
 

Member for Albury, Greg Aplin was in Corowa yesterday to make the 
announcement. 
 

“This is another great outcome for the Federation Council community and their 
sporting grounds,” Mr Aplin said. 
 

“The NSW Coalition Government continues to invest in our communities and I 
congratulate all the successful organisations and communities that will benefit from these improvements” Mr Aplin 
said. 
 

A total of $3,608,776 will be spent on sixteen projects in the Federation Council area covering sport, recreational 
and community facilities: 

$224,690 for upgrades to the John Foord Oval Sporting Facilities, 
 

$91,817 for upgrades to the Colombo Creek Ski Club Toilet Block, 
 

$449,820 for upgrades to the Oaklands Recreational Reserve Change Room and Toilet Block, 
 

$104,853 for the resurfacing of Urana Tennis Courts, 
 

$80,954 for the Lonsdale Recreation Reserve Playground, 
 

$85,532 for the Rejuvenation of Corowa High School Oval for community use, 
 

$68,970 for the Rand Sports Ground improvements, 
 

$272,965 for the lighting upgrade for Rennie Recreational Reserve, 
 

$180,000 for the refurbishment of clubrooms at Howlong Tennis Club, 
 

$280,393 for the reconstruction of the netball and tennis court at Coreen Recreation Reserve, 
 

$180,000 for a pedestrian bridge at Urana Aquatic Centre, 
 

$199,353 for the Ball Park Multisport Pavilion, 
 

$95,898 for the refurbishment of the Corowa Rowing Club, 
 

$750,000 for the Corowa Swimming Pool Splash Park, 
 

$300,000 for the upgrade of Max Kirwan Water Ski Club to world class standard, and 
 

$243,531 towards the Urana Aquatic Leisure Centre building. 

Federation Council Mayor, Pat Bourke has said the funding will not only support the health and wellbeing of residents, but also 
the long term sustainability of local communities. 

“This is an exciting opportunity to deliver projects that will provide significant benefit to our communities and we are very 
grateful to the NSW Government for their commitment to invest in regional areas.” he said. 

“We’re looking forward to working with community groups and sporting clubs to deliver these projects over the next two years.” 
Mayor Bourke said. 
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Boree Creek  
1.30 pm - 3.00 pm 

Tuesday 
6 November 

Tuesday 
20 November 

Tuesday 
4 December 

Urana 
2.30 pm - 5.00 pm 

Tuesday 
30 October 

Tuesday 
13 November 

Tuesday 
27 November 

Oaklands 
9.00 am - 12.00 pm 

Wednesday 
31 October 

Wednesday 
14 November 

Wednesday 
28 November 

Rand 
1.15 am - 2.00 pm 

Wednesday 
31 October 

Wednesday 
14 November 

Wednesday 
28 November 

Southern & Northern Regional Library 

 

 

URANA OFFICE CLOSURE 
FRIDAY 26 OCTOBER 2018 

 
Residents are advised that Federation Council’s Urana 

Office and Bendigo Bank Agency will be closed on  
Friday 26 October for the Union Picnic Day. 

 
The Office and Bank will close on 5 pm Thursday  

26 October and will reopen at 9 am on  
Monday 29 October.  

 
For further information contact 

Council on (02) 6033 8999 
For urgent assistance please phone 1800 110 088 
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Responsibilities to our companion animals   

Whether you consider yourself a dog person or a cat person, we all have a responsibility to our companion 

animals. Council works hard to communicate with local pet owners regarding these responsibilities, keeping 

both our furry friends and our community safe. 

Responsibilities of pet owners 

 If your dog is in a public place it must be under the effective control of a competent person by means of 

an adequate chain, cord or leash. The exceptions to this are; dogs exhibited at a show or engaging in 

obedience or agility trials or a dog secured in a cage or vehicle or in an approved off leash area. Fines may 

apply if your dog is found to be not adequately leashed in a public place. 

 If your dog is being exercised in an approved off-leash area it must always be under the effective control 

of a competent person. 

 You are not permitted to walk more than four dogs at any one time in an on-leash or off-leash area. 

 Greyhounds must be muzzled at all times when in a public place. 

 If your dog defecates in a public place it is an offence not to remove the faeces. 

 Dogs are prohibited in children’s play areas, food preparation/consumption areas, reception areas, public 

bathing areas, school grounds, child care centres, shopping areas and wildlife protection areas. 

Microchipping and pet registration 

Microchipping and registration is a two part process that requires dog and cat owners to: 

1. Have their dog or cat implanted with a microchip from the time they are 12 weeks of age, at point of sale 

or change of ownership (whichever occurs first) 

2. Register their animals with their NSW local council by 6 months of age. 

Both the microchipping and registration of your dog or cat include a one-off fee and are for the life of the 

animal. 

For further information on responsible pet ownership, visit Council’s website. 
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Tip/Transfer Stations 
Opening Times 

Waste Disposal Charges 
Council residents are advised that Waste Disposal Charges at Corowa, Howlong, Mulwala Transfer Station, 
Urana and Oaklands are the following: 
 
 * Car, Station Wagon & 4WD* $20 
 * 240 Lt bin $5 
 * Ute, Van & Single Axle Trailers* $40 
 * General Waste - large quantities* $40/m3 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - up to trailer size $20 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - large quantities $20/m3 
 Mattresses (S/QS/KS with or without base) $30 
 Commercial Waste $60/m3 
 ** Asbestos - minimum fee $300 $300/m3 
 ** Car tyre – each $15 
 ** Light Truck tyre – each $40 
 ** Heavy Truck tyre – each $80 
 ** Tractor/Earth Moving Equipment tyre – each $110 
 Unsecured Load Penalty $50 

 
* Household waste accepted only (not commercial origin) 
** Not accepted at Mulwala Transfer Station 
*** Putrescible waste (food scraps and fruit etc) not accepted at Corowa Landfill 

 COROWA MULWALA HOWLONG URANA OAKLANDS 

Monday – – – – – 

Tuesday – – 1pm – 4pm – 1pm – 5pm 

Wednesday – 9am – 12noon – – – 

Thursday – – – – – 

Friday 9am – 12noon – – 12noon – 5pm – 

Saturday 1pm – 4pm 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon – – 

Sunday 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon 1pm – 4pm 11am – 4pm 8am – 12noon 

CLOSED Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, Good Friday and Easter Sunday 
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 For group bookings and enquiries 

Please call Wendy on 0448 338 924 
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Monthly Newsletter Deadline 

for submission of items 
 

The deadline for submission of items to the monthly 
Newsletter is now the Wednesday prior to Monthly 
Council Meetings. For the purposes of this deadline, 
please find deadline date on community diary page 
of this newsletter. 

Your co-operation in meeting this deadline would 
be appreciated. 

Placement of articles is subject to available space. 

Please note that all advertisements to be placed in 
this newsletter must be in writing and forwarded to 
Federation Council through the mail, hand 
delivered, email or faxed. 

Internet access is provided by 
Federation Council - Urana Office as a free 

Service for members of the community. 

Children under the age of 13 must be 
accompanied by an adult at all times whilst on 
Council property. 

Federation Council - Urana Office 

30-32 William Street, Urana 

Ph: (02) 6930 9100 

No Food or Drink should be consumed 
near the computers. 

VACANCY—AGED 

ACCOMMODATION 

Billabidgee Place 

Princess Street, Urana 

Council advises that there is a vacancy for aged 
accommodation at Billabidgee Place, Princess Street, 
Urana. It is a one bedroom unit with a kitchen/living 
area, ensuite and laundry. 

Current rental is $195.05 per fortnight for Aged 
Pensioners. For further information, please contact 
Mrs Pam Danaher at Council on 
(02) 6930 9100 
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NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
Please be advised of the following advertising rates for ads placed in the Urana District 
Newsletter are as follows: 

COUNCIL RATE INFORMATION 

 
Direct credit/Payments to 

Federation Council 

Anybody using/effecting direct credit/payments to Council’s Bank Account are reminded to ensure a payment 
advice is either faxed (02) 6033 3317 or emailed council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au to Council in confirmation 
that payment has been made. Please ensure a contact name and phone number is provided on the advice in case 
there are any problems encountered. 

Pensioner Rebate 

 

If you receive a Pension, you can apply for a Pension 

Rebate on your rates if the property on which you are 

applying for a rebate is your principal place of 

residence. 

 

Contact Council, for further pensioner rebate 

information (02) 6033 8999. 

 Council Compiled Customer Compiled 

Full Page $55.00 $40.00 

Half Page $35.00 $30.00 

Quarter Page $23.00 $15.00 

Centre Page $10.00  

Classified $6.00  

Thank you notices $6.00  

Community Organisations 
Community organisations outside 
Federation Council 
Community organisations within 
Federation Council 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 

Collection of 2018/2019 Rates and Charges 

 
If paying in full or by instalments,  

the due date was 31st August 2018. 
 

Overdue Rates are subject to daily interest in 
accordance with the provisions of The Local 
Government Act, 1993 at the interest rate approved 
by the Minister for Local Government. Currently, 
interest is set at 7.5% pa. 

Contact Council (02) 6033 8999 if you need any 
further information. 
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Justice’s of  the Peace 

In the Urana District Area 

 
If  you need a Justice of  the Peace in our local area please contact: 

Urana District Update 

Name 
Mr William Bott 

  
Telephone 

02 6035 9124 

Suburb/Locality 
Coreen 

  

Mrs Pam Danaher   02 6930 9100 Oaklands   

Mrs Denise Kerr   02 6035 1345 Balldale   

Mrs Lorraine Marcus   02 6035 4246 Oaklands   

Mrs Tarin Moar   0427 847 208 Oaklands   

Mrs Ann Nixon   02 6035 4249 Oaklands   

Mrs Cheryl Rhodes   02 6035 0262 Daysdale   

Mrs Eunice Couzin   02 6920 8374 Urana 

Mr Thomas Bourke   0427 398 787 Urana 

Mrs Linda Jackson   02 6920 8044 Urana 

Mrs Christine Mansell   02 6920 8214 Urana 

Mrs Gaye Rhodes   0427 208 177 Urana 

Mr Denis Smith   0427 208 207 Urana 

Mr Patrick Smith   0427 207 246 Urana 

Urana Public School 150 years of Public Education will be 

held on Saturday 8th December 2018. 

 

On this day we will be opening the time capsule that was 

placed in the front garden of the school on the 7th May 1993 

by Mrs Janet Urquhart-Widdup and Mrs Jean Urquhart. 

 

Thank you 

 

Karen Cottrell 

Urana Public School 
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URANA CAMPDRAFT INC 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

SUNDAY 28 OCTOBER 2018 
5.00pm at Urana Hotel 

ALL WELCOME 

 

Enquiries to 0416 023 833 

uranacampdraft@gmail.com 

Urana District upcoming events 

 
 

CLAIMING THE DATE 
 

Urana Campdraft 
 

23rd and 24th March 2019 
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Urana District upcoming events 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Sunday 

11th November, 2018 
 

 
 

A MEMORIAL SERVICE WILL BE HELD AT THE  
RSL MEMORIAL HONOUR ROLL  
IN MACKNIGHT PARK, URANA, 

 at 10.30 A.M.  
 
 

School children from Urana Public School and St Francis Xavier’s School 
are invited to attend, along with representatives of  

Federation Council, Ex-Servicemen and Women, together with 
 

ALL MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY  
 
 

MORNING TEA WILL BE AVAILABLE FOLLOWING THE 
SERVICE, PREPARED BY THE FAMILY OF THE  

LATE JOHN MONTGOMERY AND PROVIDED BY 
FEDERATION COUNCIL. 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
 

 
 

 

Urana and Oaklands Swimming Pools 
Monday 7 January 2019 to 
Thursday 17 January 2019 

SWIM AND SURVIVE PROGRAM 

 Life skill     Fun 
 Water awareness   Safe 
 
The Office of Sport delivers Royal Life Saving Society’s 
national Swim and Survive program in regional areas of NSW 
where limited learn to swim opportunities exist. 
 
Lessons cater for children aged 18 months to 12 years and 
provide everything from water awareness through to 
developing strokes and endurance.  Classes are delivered by 
nationally-qualified instructors and normally run for nine 
consecutive week days. 
 
Prices for nine lessons are $74 for school aged children and 
$52 for pre-schoolers (prices exclude pool entry). 
 

MORE INFORMATION 
sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/swimandsurvive 
Phone 13 13 02 
fb.com/OOSswimandsurvive 
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Urana District upcoming events 

 

The Annual Morundah Market Day is an annual event held by the 
Morundah Community.  The event is held in the Browley Street Park and 
the Paradise Palladium Theatre and surrounds.  As we only have one 
market day a year, we get a large and varied mix of stallholders 
including preserves, craft, tools, leather goods, Bric a Brac, fresh bread 
just to name a few. 
 
This year all the inside stalls are fully booked but there is plenty of 
outside stall areas available.   
 
Please note that we do not allow food/coffee vendors as the community 
has the catering rights to this event.  All food is donated locally and sold 
through the market day café located in the hotel dining room. 
 
Sites are $25 for a 3m x 3m area.  We do not supply tables. 
 
To book a site call the Morundah Hotel on (02) 6959 7414 after 12 noon 
prior to the date. 
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ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S SCHOOL URANA 
Think, Speak and act like Christ 

Greetings! 
 

Welcome back to Term 4. The year is certainly flying past! 
 
In Week 1 we held a Mass followed by a light lunch to celebrate the 
Tercentenary Nano Nagle’s birth. We are very grateful to all of the people who 
were able to attend to help us mark this occasion. Nano Nagle created and 
developed the Presentation Sisters order in Ireland in 1755. She and her fellow 
Sisters ran schools for the poor and marginalised children of the time and they 

continued to open more convents and schools across Ireland. In 1874, after receiving the call for 
help from Australian Bishops, some Presentation Sisters travelled to Australia to begin schools and 
convents here. The Mount Erin Convent in Wagga was started and after many years of 
successfully beginning schools in the Wagga Wagga Diocese, three wonderful Sisters came to 
Urana in 1941 to open the school we have today. It was fantastic to have a number of Presentation 
Sisters join us for the day including several who were either students or teacher at our school. 
 
On the weekend of the 21st & 22nd of October our P&F association catered for the Urana Tractor 
Pull. A big thank you to all who helped out over the weekend as we very much appreciate the time 
and effort you put in to make it successful. 
 
During Week 2 we travelled to the Redlands Reserve near Corowa to participate in examining past 
uses of the land by Aboriginal and Non-Aboriginal people. We also explored the impacts of our 
behaviour on flora and fauna of the area. A big thank you to Sally Hughes from the Corowa and 
District Landcare organisation for coordinating and hosting the day. 
 
Week 3 will see us head to Wagga Wagga for an overnight excursion. There are many wonderful 
experiences on our itinerary and we’ll report on these, with some photos too, in the shire news next 
month. 
 
We’ve also got single day excursions planned for Lockhart, Narrandera and Wagga again before 
the end of the year. Combine these with end of year performances and swimming lessons and it all 
makes for a busy Term 4. 
 
God bless, 
Mitch Bailey 
Principal 
 
 

Urana District School News 
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Urana District School News 
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Oaklands Pest Control 
Fully licensed and insured in NSW and VICTORIA. 

 
 Certificate III in Pest Management Techniques utilising the latest methods to control and 

eradicate pests. 

 We use an intergrated pest management approach . 

 Specialising in Termites-Ants-Cockroaches-Spiders-Rodents-Flies-Mosquitoes and Moths. 

 Solutions for commercial Industrial and residental premises. 

 Commited to safe work practices at all times. 

 No job too big or too small. 

 We offer discounts for seniors and DVA cardholders 
 

Stuart and Diane. 
Oaklands17@iprimus.com.au 

Free service period for all jobs undertaken. 
Call us today ! 

 
Mobile 0487 259 599 

 

CWA of NSW Oaklands Branch  
and Service NSW 

 

Driver Licence testing for: 
    Aged driving 

Provisional 
Return from disqualification 
 

Next Monthly Visit 
 

Wednesday 21st November 2018 
 

 

Bookings for Driver Licence testing 

phone 13 77 88   Ask for the Albury Service Centre 

For ALL OTHER Roads & Maritime enquiries 

phone 13 77 88   Ask for the Albury Service Centre 

 

mailto:Oaklands17@iprimus.com.au
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R & K Ciccia’s  
Supermarket  -  Urana 

 

 

Invite you all to call in for our Friendly 
Service and Competitive Prices.  Services 
Include: Groceries, Liquor, Fruit & Veg, 
Dairy & Frozen, Dry-Cleaning, Lotto, 
Tattslotto, In Store Chemist Lines, Next 
Day Service for your Chemist Scripts and 
other Varieties of Merchandise.  So come 
in and support your Local Store. 
 

Free Grocery Deliveries 
Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 

8.30am to 3.00pm 
 Phone /Fax (02) 6920 8217 

37-39 Kindra Street, Rand, NSW, 2642 
Phone/fax: (02) 6029 5203 

Mobile: 0407 322 829 
Email: sara@randfarmsupplies.com.au 

Opening hours: 8:45am – 5pm Monday to 
Friday 

 

Stocking all your rural farm supply 
needs 

 

Farm chemical, animal health, dog and cat 
food, produce, pipe fittings, salt and molasses 
blocks, work boots, tyre repairs, Fuchs oils, 

spray nozzles. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Get your 

Business noticed! 

Advertise here 

Contact 

Federation Council 

(02) 6033 8999 
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Fred & Helen Finch 

48 William St, Urana, 2645 
B.H. (02) 6920 8122 
A.H. (02) 6920 8165 

 

Cement & Domestic Gas 
Caltex Distributor for Fuel & Lubes 

Bulk Farm Deliveries 

Jennifer Bennett 
Urana Newsagent & Takeaway 

(Opposite Memorial Hall) 
 

NEW OWNER 
 

Open 7 Days a Week – Newspapers, 
Magazines, Milk & Bread, Fresh Cakes & 

Sandwiches, large variety of takeaway, BBQ 
chickens, Pizza, Meals, Ice Eftpos Available. 

Phone Orders most welcome 
 

Phone Jennifer on  
(02) 6920 8082 

MARIE WALTERS 
POST OFFICE 

21 ANNA ST. URANA, 2645 

PH (02) 6920 8227 FAX (02) 6920 8109 

FRIENDLY SERVICE ALWAYS 

Bank@Post PERSONAL & BUSINESS 

BANKING 
POST BILL-PAY Cash, Cheque or EFTPOS 

Your enquires welcome 
SEPARATE AGENCY FOR COUNTRYLINK 

RAIL & COACH TICKETS 

Fax & photocopying service 

Corowa Road 
URANA  NSW  2645 

 

Phone: (02) 6920 8192 
The Urana Caravan Park and Aquatic Centre provides 
excellent amenities for camping, water skiing, fishing, 
bushwalking or just relaxing in the quite surroundings 

Facilities 
  Cabins   Dump Point/Sani Dump 
  Powered Sites   Equipment Hire 
  Unpowered Sites   Boat Ramp/Boat Launch 
  Tent/Camping Sites   Laundry 
  Shower   BBQ Facilities 
  Toilets   Water Supply 

Come along and enjoy the experience of the  
Federation Council 

“In the Middle of Everywhere” 

 

 

(Phil & Jenny Baker) 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS 
 

Meals available 

Lunch and Dinner 
12  -  2 pm 

6 -  8 pm 
 

All day Coffee & 
Bacon & Egg Rolls 

 

Accommodation available 

Phone (02) 6927 1407 
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EMILY – OUR GREYHOUND 
 
Karen and Sara drove to the Greyhound Adoption Program kennels in Seymour on 4

th
 September to bring Emily back 

to her new home.  This Program involved us submitting an application which included details of a daily routine.  Karen 
then began looking for suitable dogs on their website and was helped in this process by the team in Seymour.   
 
Emily has a beautiful calm nature, is house trained, vet checked and microchipped and arrived at her new home with a 
lead and several other necessities supplied by the Program staff.   
 
She is settling in well and finding her way around the hospital (particularly to the staff room where she has been known 
to help herself to staff lunches!!!).   
 
Emily's day usually starts with a visit to each resident and then she will wander around and take a pat from anyone she 
sees. At mealtimes she happily goes outside for a bit of exercise or a rest!  Her gentle nature is just what is needed in 
our setting and residents look forward to her visits. 
 
The MPS is very fortunate to have Ralph Ciccia, Billabong Ag, Landmark and Jerilderie Vet Clinic sponsoring Emily's 
needs and would like to extend a “thank you” to these businesses. 
 
We would also like to invite these businesses and community members to come along and meet Emily and experience 
the interactions that happen here on a daily basis.  We will hold a high tea at 2.30 pm on Wednesday, 31

st
 October in 

Colombo Lodge.  If you are able to come, could you please phone the hospital (02) 6930 9200 for catering purposes.   
 
Emily loves people so she would like to meet lots of new friends. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 
 
As you can see from the photo – the 'mad 
scientists' had a great time experimenting with different things.   
 
Here is what we managed to do: 
 

1. Make a paper clip float in water; 

2. Inflate a balloon on a bottle; 

3. Make paper stick to a balloon; 

4. Create a lava lamp; 
Have a fun morning filled with creativity and laughter. 
 
OK, so we had a couple of  failures too, but that's all 
part of being a 'scientist'! 
 
 

ACTIVITY ADVENTURES AT URANA MPS 
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URANA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 
We have missed a few mornings due to events being on, but when Ashleigh and David are around they slot into 
whatever we are doing so easily and provide assistance and challenges for us.   
 
I think Phillip and David are currently about equal in the “Noughts and Crosses Championship” - Phillip thinks he is 
allowed to win, but from personal experience I can say that Phillip is perfectly capable of working out where his crosses 
need to go to beat us!!! 
 
When it comes to Jenga, the whole table becomes a place of concentration and teamwork as our 'building' grows in 
height.  Ashleigh and David are also very good at 'catching' the blocks if they fall so that no-one is hurt! 
 
Another favourite with residents and students is Fly-swat Tennis – of course we don't only use one balloon – there are 
usually three or four going at once.  Some stay in the air and some land on the floor, either way there are always 
balloons and laughter around the room!! 
 
It was great to have more students join our AFL Day where, again, they were all happy and helpful.  
 
 

 
 
 
EDUCATION WEEK 
 
To further our interaction with students, residents were invited to join in Education Week activities.  Lorraine took Ross, 
Jean, George D and Colin down to have a look around the classrooms and be informed about what happens during a 
school day.  Jean's comment on entering the library was “I have never seen so many books in all my life!”   
 
Residents and family members were then taken on a tour of the classroom.  The residents loved seeing the ipads and 
other equipment and everyone was given a demonstration of how technology works.  Quite a change since classrooms 
in the 1930's!  The sausage sizzle was also a hit with residents.   
 
CRAFT 
 
Lorraine has organised glass jars that have been painted, decorated and a bead handle added.  Residents can put tea 
lights in these to add a glorious glow to their rooms or make wonderful presents. 
 
Small canvasses have been purchased for the painting of a unique individual 
picture by each resident.  These will then be mounted and hung down the 
hallway for all to see. 
 
Jigsaw pictures have been conquered – not only did they have to work out which 
pieces go where, but colours also had to be matched.   
 
These decorated stones will go to the Children's Ward at Albury Base Hospital 
where they are hidden in the garden for children to find.  This is wonderful therapy 
for children who have to spend time in hospital. 
 
 

ACTIVITY ADVENTURES AT URANA MPS 
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JEAN AND BEV 
 
Jean and Bev are avid knitters and as such produce lots of great items such as 
beanies, baby cardigans, scarves and knee rugs. In the past we have taken their 
knitting to Ronald McDonald House, the neonatal ward at Wagga Wagga Base 
Hospital and to be distributed to people living on the streets of Albury.  Bev and 
Jean enjoy giving to people who need these items and the recipients are most 
grateful for their donations. 
 
Some of the wool they use has been donated by local community members and 
we thank them for this as well. Both ladies are very good at using every bit of 
wool - they knit squares and sew them together as knee rugs which always look 
beautiful. 
 
AFL DAY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stu- dents and teachers from Urana Public School joined us for this 
great morning activity. 
The smiles the students bring to the elderly is in itself rewarding but also the smiles the residents bring to the students 
is wonderful to witness.  
 
We were all busy handballing the target; distance kicking, team jumper making; word searching; playing AFL themed 
hangman – we had it all as everyone had a go at each of these events.  There were some bullseyes and some not so 
close!  There were some long kicks and some not so long!  But always there was lots of teamwork, encouragement and 
laughter – we may not make a grand final but we had fun! 
 
Did I forget to mention we also announced the winners of our tipping competition and presented them with certificates 
and their prizemoney?  Congratulations to Gina (1

st
 place); Karen (2

nd
 place) and Louise (3

rd
 place). 

 
URANA BIRD AVIARY OPENING 
 
After having such a great time at Urana Public School, Lorraine, Jean, Ross, George D and 
Colin jumped in the car again to attend the opening of the Bird Aviary near the Caravan Park.  
The weather was great, the crowd was great, the speeches were great (ie not too long!!) and 
the birds were great – so guess what – residents had a 'great' time and caught up with lots of 
community members. 
 
COMING EVENTS 
 
31

st
 October (Wednesday) – Afternoon tea with Emily our Greyhound.  2.30 pm – 3.30 pm. 

       Colombo Lodge dining room and courtyard. 
 
6

th
 November (Tuesday)    -  Melbourne Cup Day.  Midday – 3.30 pm.  Lunch in Colombo  

       Lodge dining room then to the Community Centre. 
 
Community members are welcome to join us for any of these events.  Please just let the hospital know. 
 
Until next time 
 
Wendy Mallon 
Activities Officer 

ACTIVITY ADVENTURES AT URANA MPS 
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The Urana Progress Association 

In conjunction with 

The Urana Arts & Historical Society 
 

WHEW . . . . . . .   Another Great Weekend in Urana 
 

Thursday night approximately 40 people enjoyed the opening of the 20th Art Show. 
 

The Art Show and ”Open Gardens” were well attended and appreciated.  The 

contrary weather on Saturday may have deterred some, but the gardens on 

display stood the test. 
 

We thank the Garden owners, visitors, workers and all who helped to make this such 

a great time.  All profits are used to improve the facilities and displays at our “Court 

House.” 
 

To our delight many pieces of Art were sold, which is wonderful for the participating 

Artists.  We look forward to a new “format” for next years 2019 Art Show, details will 

be advertised in the New Year. 
 

WINNERS:   Peoples Choice  -  Art Award :    Mrs Sophie Chauncey 

                    Raffle:  Mrs Leanne Sandral 

THANKS TO ALL WHO VOLUNTEER THEIR TIME TO ORGANISE AND PRESENT THE 

FUNCTIONS AND THANK YOU TO ALL WHO COME ALONG AND SUPPORT THEM. 

 
 

       Message of Thanks 
Please accept this as my personal thank you to you all. 

The past 8 weeks have been the toughest I have ever had to face and I truly would not have made it without you all.  

 

To my beautiful children and their partners – your love, strength and courage has been nothing but amazing. You have cared for me and put 

me first before any of your needs – I love you all more than you will ever know. 

 

Thank you to my wonderful family (Edwards and Pertzel) – just thank you for everything, not for a moment have I felt alone. My gorgeous 

sister Megan, I will never be able to repay you for all that you are doing – you are my rock. 

 

To the Rescue, Ambulance, Doctors and nursing staffs who cared for me over the  5 weeks, I thank you for allowing me to be here – not only 

did you save me, you nursed my broken bones AND heart – you are all amazing people. 

 

To the NSW Fire Brigade for your extended support and care- it is certainly wonderful to be a part of your ‘family’. 

 

My dear friends and community I thank you all for the – prayers, visits, phone calls, messages, texts, cards, chocolates, gifts, flowers, old 

photos and nostalgic songs, washing, food, cleaning, cooking, pedicure, mowing, gardening, caring for Jackson, ramps, gophers, new chook 

pen, cleaning out of the air conditioner, and anything else I have forgotten, but most of all your love. 

 

Lastly, thank you to MY love for the most wonderful 37 years – I miss you every moment of every day. 
 

          Liz Pertzel 
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CWA Oaklands NEWS Oct ‘18 
Members very excited to receive 4 special trophies at the recent Murray Group Annual 
Conference.  The Rita Ross – most active branch.  The Schultz – greatest increase in 
membership.  The Cultural – best Cultural report.  The Crowing for Publicity – best Publicity 
report.  What a worthwhile year we had.  Thank you to all members. 
 

All positions were filled at our AGM. Congratulations to all office bearers, especially our new 
President Ms Niloufer (Pixie) King.  
 

Update on the Drought Assistance.  To Oct ’18 we have received approx. $5.5 million into the 
Disaster Relief Fund, specifically for drought.  $2.5 million has gone to over 1500 families.  
Processing time is coming closer to 3 weeks. No administration costs. These expenses are met 
by the Association Fund. 
 

To access assistance apply online or by phoning State Office – they will provide paper 
applications.  Up to $3,000 per family.  Very simple application. 
 

SAVE THE DATE - attached poster for upcoming events on 4th Dec, 2018.  
 

Now is an opportune time for New Members $42.00, as the new mailing list for our 
Countrywoman Journal is compiled as this time of year. Junior membership is $1.00.   
 

Next meeting Tues 20th November, 1.30pm.  ALL WELCOME.   
Heather Kerr 0447 335 201  
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AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 
Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 
URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 
PH: (02) 6920 8333 

NEW OPENING HOURS 

Monday to Friday 
9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Closed for lunch break 
12.30 pm to 1.30 pm 

 

or an emergency consultation Saturday and Sunday 
Dr Yaramati will be available at the Urana Multipurpose Centre, 

127 Princess Street, Urana 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Phone (02) 6920 8333 
 

 

Urana District Notices 
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Urana Health News 
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Termites/White Ants  -  Detection and Eradication 
  Pre-purchase inspections  -   Full Written Reports 

  Rodent Baiting and Control  -  AQIS Approved 
 

  TERMITES  -  SPIDERS  -  BEES  -  WASPS  -  BIRDS 
 

 

 Boree Creek          Corowa      Morundah   
Oaklands          Rand          Urana 

BORDER PEST CONTROL 
 

DOMESTIC  º  COMMERCIAL  º  INDUSTRIAL 

 

Michael Comfort   -   Licensed Technician 

0 4 2 8     3 3 1     3 8 3 
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Over the counter medicines and  

value for money household items are now available 5 days a week 
at  

 

Billabong Agriculture Oaklands 
Phone: (02) 6035 4351 

 
Pop in and see Rikki for Cough & Cold, Pain Relief, Hay fever 

Relief, Vitamins and Household Items 
 

Scripts can also be dropped off at Billabong Ag Oaklands, and if 
dropped before 2pm, can be delivered to the patients door on the 

same day. 
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PR & LE WILLIS 
 

                         Earthmoving & Excavation 
 
 

 

     Dozer, Excavator x2, 6x6 articulated Dump truck x 2  
 

  40Tonne Longreach Excavator- 22m Reach 
 

            - Dams constructed     - Gravel 
 

            - Dams desilted or filled in   - Pipes Layed 
 

            - Channels & Drains cleaned   - Trees cleared 
 

            - Levi banks constructed or built up  - Deep ripping 
 

All General & Agricultural Earthworks 
 

   Jamey Willis                                                                        Peter Willis 
   Mobile - 0429 047 904                                                         Mobile - 0427 572 860 
   Home  -  (02) 6035 4144                                                      Home- (02) 6035 4347 
 

Email-shaewillis@bigpond.com                      

 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Corowa & Rutherglen 

 

For Caring and Professional Service 
 

Phone: (02) 6033 4255 
Mobile: 0458 334 256 

(All Hours) 

mailto:shaewillis@bigpond.com
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J.A. DOYLE PTY LTD 
Harvesting / Cropping / Ploughing Contractors 

Bulk Haulage 
Wide Loads (3.9m Deck) 

Hi-Fert Agent 

John Doyle: 
M:   0428 354 308 

B:    (02) 6035 4218 

F:     (02) 6035 4308 

E:      evdoyle@bigpond.com 

Damien Doyle: 
M:          0428 354 138 

H:           (02) 6035 4138 

F:           (02) 6035 4308 

E:     dadoyle@bigpond.com 
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27 Sanger Street, COROWA 
(Corowa’s Newest Furniture Store) 

 

* Bedding  *  Mattresses   *  Furniture 
 

 *   Home Decor   *   Gifts *   Curtains 
   

 *   Shutters    *   Blinds *   Awnings 
 

We offer Free delivery and Free  measure & quote 

In Urana and District 
 

 

Call Stuart or Kay (02) 6033 1960 
Mobile: 0418 330 833 
         0408 272 883 

 

 

 
Will be in attendance at BILLABONG AG URANA  

every  2 weeks  
 

Next visit  
 

Wednesday 31 October 2018 
Wednesday 14 November 2018 

 

 from 1PM  -  2.30 PM.  
 

Appointments can be made by phoning  the  JERILDERIE VETERINARY CLINIC on (03) 5886 1436 or 
directly to DES on 0427 861 436.   Large animal work can also be booked before or after the Clinic by 

Appointment. 
 

Small animal consultations including vaccinations & microchipping can be done at the Clinic but all 
surgery must still go to the Jerilderie Clinic.  

 

A full range of flea & worming products will be available at the Clinic & identification tags can be ordered 
there as well as ram sedation. 

http://www.corowacurtainsanddecor.com.au/
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Your  “Local Independent” Store 

 

 
 
 

at two convenient locations 
 

                      URANA:        Osborne Street   and 
                      OAKLANDS:  M ilthorpe Street 

 

STOCKING: 
 

Animal Health, Ag Chemicals, Fencing, Plumbing,  
Pet Food, Washing Powders, NLIS Identification,  

Pool Salt, ‘Jobe’ ski gear. 
 

Contact: 
Oaklands Office: (02) 6035 4351 

Urana Office: (02) 6920 8267 
Pat:  0429 208 267 

Email:   billabongagriculture@gmail.com 
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J & A Beale Transport 
         42 Buller Street, Oaklands  

 
 

Riverina Buying Agent 
for Grain & Hay 

 

Phone Jim: 0428 570 325     BH 
   (02) 6035 4315  AH 
   (02) 6035 4146  FAX 

 

 

   Some of our specialist areas include: 

 GST      

 Rural Services      

 Superannuation     

 Audits      

 Income Tax    

  Management Consulting 

 Fast Tax Refunds with Electronic Lodgement 

Call in at: 
141 Green Street 

Lockhart  
or Telephone 

PH : 6920 5101 

 
Other offices at: 

Wagga: 6938 4600 
Tumbarumba: 6948 2018 

 

Oaklands 
Community Health & Fitness Centre 

 

 

Time to just to be a fitter and healthier person? 
 

 

 Commercial quality “Life Fitness” equipment suitable for  
      all fitness levels – beginner to weight training 
 Individual access from 5am-10pm 
 Heated/cooled premises 
 Access to qualified fitness trainers 
 Amenities for freshening up after a workout 
 Kitchenette for a quick bite to eat in your lunch break 

 
Short term membership: $15 per week Adults; $10 per week Concession 

3 month membership: $104.00 Adults; $62.40 Concession 
Plus $20 refundable access card deposit 

 
 
 
 

For more information contact:  
Tarin Moar 0427 847 208 or Tamara Nixon 0417 559 152 
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DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE IN YOUR COMMUNITY WITH AN 
ENDURING MENTAL ILLNESS THAT COULD BENEFIT FROM 

SOME COORDINATED SUPPORT? 
 

Partners in Recovery {PIR} aims to better support people with severe and persistent mental 
illness and their carers and families by getting services and supports to work in a more 
collaborative, coordinated and integrated way, for systemic change.  
 
 

Support Facilitators assist participants to identify their hopes, dreams and priorities and 
facilitate the coordination of services and supports needed to meet those priorities. 
Importantly, Hume PIR will identify where there are systems issues and barriers and lead in 
the development of systems change. 
 
 

Contact the Hume PIR Intake Triage Clinician on 02 6041 0056.  
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CRAFT & CUPPA 

Come along and enjoy your craft at 
Urana Community Health. 

1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 

10.30 am to 3.00 pm 

Enquiries: 
Anne Kerr (02) 6920 8188 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic at Urana Community Health 

7 November 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For Appointments Please Phone: 
Wagga Foot Clinic 
on (02) 6921 1783 

Urana & District Health Services 

  

 
 
 

AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 
Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 
URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 
PH: (02) 6920 8333 

 

Monday to Friday 
9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Referral needed.  Phone Urana Community Health for 
further information (02) 6930 9224 

Urana Hospital  -  (02) 6930 9200 
Urana Community Health  -  (02) 6930 9224 
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Community Nurses 

Christine Simpson 

Karen Brooks 

Hospital - (02) 6930 9200   

Community Health - (02) 6930 9224 

Child & Family Nurse 
Jacinta Dore 

Urana, Oaklands, Rand and Morundah — 

clinic and home visits by appointment only. 

Contact Urana Community Health 02 6930 9226 

Childhood 
Immunisation Clinic 

 

ALL venues, including URANA by appointment ONLY. 
Please ring (02) 6930 9226 
Please bring your Medicare Card and your child’s Blue Book to the Clinic. You 
will need to wait 15 minutes following vaccinations.  
Any questions regarding immunisation can be directed to the Child & Family & 
Community Nurses. 

Women’s Health 
A free and confidential health service for 

women of all ages provided by a specialist 
Women’s Health Nurse 

21 November 2018 
For appointments for Women’s health 
(pap smears, general women’s health 

information) contact the 

Community Health Centre (02) 6930 9224 or  
the Hospital (02) 6930 9200 

DENTAL PROSTHETIST 

Gary Barutzki 

Direct to the Public 

For All Your Denture Needs: 

Full, Partial Dentures, Relines, 
Repairs & Additions 

ON A FORTNIGHTLY BASIS 
FOR AN APPOINTMENT PHONE: 

6925 0549 

Urana & District Health Services 
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Health Services 
ATTENTION: SENIORS AND ANY OTHER INTERESTED 

PERSONS WANTING TO GET FIT AND MAKE FRIENDS 

STRENGTH AND BALANCE EXERCISE 

Every Monday at 10.00 am 
At Community Health at the 

Urana Hospital 
Followed by morning tea and a talk 

Cost $2 per session 
 

CONTACT 
Bill (02) 6920 8112 or Harry (02) 6920 8374 
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LOCKHART HEALTH SERVICES 

The following services are visiting Lockhart regularly: 

 

OPTOMETRIST 

Russell and Chalker Optometrists Eyecare Plus are now visiting Lockhart regularly for 

comprehensive consultations. 

Glaucoma testing, cataract assessments, macular degeneration. Adults and Children’s 

assessments, and Veteran’s Affairs patients welcome. Spectacle frames available. 

For Appointments Please Phone: (02) 6921 8833 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic visits the Lockhart Community Health Building every 4 weeks. 

For Appointments Please Phone: Wagga Foot Clinic on (02) 6921 1783 

PHYSIOTHERAPY - Every Wednesday (must have referral). 

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

X-RAY SERVICE 

X-Ray services are available every 2
nd

 Monday and undertaken at the Lockhart & District 

Hospital.  A referral from the doctor is required.   

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

Should you require transport to/from any of these services please contact Lockhart &  

District Community Services to arrange on (02) 6920 4162 

 

MOBILE BLOOD BANK 

Health Services 

 
 
 
 
 

Visits Lockhart every third month. 
(In front of the Shire Offices) 

Next visit: 

TO BE ADVISED 

Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours before you donate. 
Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 

(You need to be aged between 16 & 70 years) 

For further information or to make a booking please go to 
www.donateblood.com.au 

 
All Welcome 
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Valmar Community Transport Bus Trips 
 
Urana to Albury Bus- 2nd Tuesday of Month $5 

Departs Urana Hospital  -  8.00 am 

Oaklands General Store - 8.30 am 

Daysdale - 8.45 am 

Arrive Albury Target - 10.00 am 

Depart Albury Target - 2.00 pm 

 

Urana to Wagga Bus- 3rd Wednesday of Month $5 

Departs Oaklands General Store - 7:30am 

Urana Hospital - 8.00 am 

Lockhart Post Office - 8.30 am 

Milbrulong - 8.45 am 

The Rock Post Office  -  9.00 am 

Uranquinty - 9.30 am 

Arrive Wagga Kmart - 10.00 am 

Depart Wagga Kmart -2.30 pm 

 

Urana to Yarrawonga Bus- 4th Thursday of Month $5 

Departs Urana Hospital - 8.30 am 

Oaklands General Store - 9.00 am 

Arrive Yarrawonga - 10.00 am 

Depart Yarrawonga - 2.30  pm 

 

MEN & LADIES SOCIAL BUS TRIPS $10 

If you are interested in going to any of these social bus trips please contact the Office for 

more information on (02) 6920 4162. 

 
 

Health Services 
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Valmar Support Services  
Lockhart Office  

 
 

Our service delivery areas encompass the Lockhart & Urana Riverina/Murray areas  
 

The following services Valmar Support  Services provide are: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Following services are Brokered by Intereach: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 Frail Aged (65 years & over ) 
 Have a disability 
 Independence at home is at risk 
 A carer of frail aged or person with a disability 
 Isolated, Transport Disadvantaged  
 From a culture distinct community, financially disadvantaged  
 

For further classification of service provision in what area and for any enquires 
contact us on : 

Lockhart (02) 6920 4162 
AgedServices@valmar.com.au 

 

 Community Transport  Flexible Respite 

 Individual Social Support  Meals on Wheels/ Frozen Meals 

 Home Modifications  Personal Care 

 Domestic Assistance  Ladies Social Support Bus Trips 

 Home Maintenance  Meals on Wheels 

 Men’s Social Support Bus Trips  Albury Bus Trip 

 

 

Health Services 
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Urana District Church Notices 

Diocese of the Riverina 

ST PHILIP’S CHURCH 
PRINCESS STREET URANA 

UPCOMING SERVICE DATES 
 

 

25 November  -  10.00 am 
at Colombo Lodge 

 
For all Baptisms, Marriages, 

Funerals and all other enquiries, 
please contact Reverend Nola Cox 

0429 028 274 

Anglican Church of Australia 
Diocese of Riverina 

St Aidan’s Lockhart 

Corner Day & Drummond Streets Lockhart 

SUNDAY  -  9.00 am 

St Oswald’s Boree Creek 

Baptisms, Marriages. Funerals & other  
activities by arrangement 

All Enquiries, 
Please contact Rev Nola Cox  

on (02) 6920 5549 

Uniting Church 
Urana 

Uniting Church 

Urana Enquiries 

Please contact: 

(02) 6920 8047 

Diocese of the Riverina 

 

SATURDAY 5.30 pm URANA 
SATURDAY 7.00 pm LOCKHART 

 
FOR EMERGENCY MINISTRY 

you are invited to contact 
St Michaels Cathedral Presbytery Wagga 

(02) 6921 2164 
or the Diocesan offices at McAlroy House 

(02) 6937 0003 
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BOREE CREEK 

MORUNDAH 

Dec 9  Morundah Market Day 

OAKLANDS 
Nov 6  Oaklands P & C  -  Melbourne Cup Luncheon 
  Oaklands RSL Bowling Club 
Nov 11  Remembrance Day at Cenotaph  
Nov 17  Flicks in the Sticks 
  Oaklands Rec Ground 
Dec 4  Costume Jewellery & Trading Table Sales 
  Oaklands CWA 
2020 
Mar 21 & 22  CLAIMING THE DATE: Oaklands Truck Show 

 

RAND 

URANA 

Oct 28   Urana Campdraft Inc Annual General Meeting 
Nov 11   Remembrance Day  
   Macknight Park 
2019 
Mar 23 & 24  CLAIMING THE DATE: Urana Campdraft 
Mar/April   Urana Debutant Ball 
Oct 19 & 20  CLAIMING THE DATE: Urana Vintage Machinery Club  -  2019 Vintage Rally 
                     20th Urana Vintage Machinery Car Club 

 Calendar 
of Events  
 

Urana District 

Deadline for  

November Edition 

Wednesday  

14 November 2018 

All articles and advertisements for the newsletter 
must be in writing and sent via mail, hand delivered, 
email or faxed to Council no later than 
5.00 pm to be included in this Edition. Placement of 
articles is subject to available space. 

Phone: (02) 69309 100 
Fax: (02) 6930 9101 

email address: council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 
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Crocodile Encounters 

 
 

School holiday fun for everyone 

There was plenty to keep the kids entertained during the school holidays, with Federation Council hosting a num-
ber of fun activities for local children. 

Council’s library services offered two interactive activities including Crocodile Encounters and Tweet Treats at 
Corowa, Howlong, Mulwala, Urana and Oaklands centres. 

Pictured below are some of Federation Council’s youngest residents all smiles at the interactive activities.  


